
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

December 1, 2024 
 
The Honorable Jim Pillen      
Governor of Nebraska     
P.O. Box 94848     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
     
Mr. Brandon Metzler     
Clerk of the Legislature     
P.O. Box 94604     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
 
Subject: Transitional Child Care Report 
 
Dear Governor Pillen and Mr. Metzler: 
 
Nebraska Revised Statutes § 81-3133 (3) requires the Department of Health and Human 
Services (DHHS), Office of Economic Assistance (OEA) to report annually to the Legislature 
information regarding the number of families receiving Transitional Child Care (TCC) assistance. 
The Statute also requires the OEA to report the number of families no longer eligible for TCC 
assistance programs due to failure to meet income guidelines.  
 
The total TCC cases for FFY 2024 was 4,480. The total number of TCC cases closed due to 
failure to meet income guidelines was 45.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Shannon Grotrian  
Director, Office of Economic Assistance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


